

**Meeting of the Planning, Properties, Emergency Planning & Speeding Committee
Tuesday 29th June 2021**

Present: Cllrs: E McNally, P Sparkes, E Penney & I Hutchinson

Cllr S Hutchinson

Clerk: Jan Hearsey

The meeting was recorded and will be posted to YouTube, there were no objections

Chairman -Cllr E McNally

PPES-2021/2-14 – To appoint a Vice-Chairman of the committee following the resignation of Lawrence Marchant

It was proposed, seconded and **agreed** that Cllr P Sparkes be appointed the Vice-Chair

PPES-2021/2-15 Apologies and reasons given

There were no apologies

PPES-2021/2 -16 Declarations of interest. To receive any declarations of interest in accordance with the requirements of the Localism Act 2011 and to consider any requests for dispensations in respects of pecuniary or non-pecuniary interests in Agenda items

There were none

PPES-2021/2 – 17 Minutes of the previous meeting

The notes of the meeting of the 17th May 2021 were proposed, seconded and **agreed** as Minutes.

PPES-2021/2 - 18 Planning applications

- a) The planning responses were discussed and it was **agreed** to recommend the responses as per appendix 1 to **Full Council**

PPES-2021/2 – 19 Properties

- a) To discuss options for the use of the Telephone Box – An email had been received from a local charity shop offering to install a defibrillator once the Parish Council has “purchased” the phone box. As it is a listed building, the Clerk is to write to the charity to enquire exactly what they are proposing. This was proposed, seconded and **agreed**.

PPES-2021/2 – 20 Emergency Planning sub committee

- a) To discuss the options regarding the sub-committee – it was decided to contact SHDC to ask if they have a representative who could come and give a talk on Emergency planning. It was suggested to go back to **Full Council** to ask for two volunteers and a co-ordinator.

PPES- 2021/2 – 21 Speeding

- a) Update on current placements of speed devices – The SID’s is currently outside the School in Boston Road and will be there for two weeks.
- b) It was proposed, seconded and agreed that in collaboration with Whaplode PC we request an archer survey on the B1166 between Shepeau Stow and Holbeach Drove.
- c) To discuss LCC’s Speed Limit Policy – the policy is hit and miss and does not take in the local geographic ie accesses and driveways.
- d) It was proposed, seconded and **agreed** to write to LCC asking for a review of their Speed Limit Policy
- e) The consideration of the email from Cllr Pepper agree to the setting up of a community speedwatch in Holbeach Drove following his email from a parishioner? It was proposed, seconded and **agreed** to investigate this providing there is no cost involved and it is just in Holbeach Parish Council area
- f) That we request of LCC the installation of suitable post extensions so the SID can be deployed in Holbeach Drove. It was proposed, seconded and **agreed** subject to there being no cost to Holbeach Parish Council

PPES – 2021/2 -22 Items for discussion and agenda item requests.

To discuss lease agreements due for renewal
To agree to write to LCC re extension to 30 mph sign at Fen Road

PPES- 2021/2 -23. Confirm date and venue of next open spaces committee Meeting

- (a) It was **agreed** that the next meeting of the committee will be on Tuesday 27th July 2021 at 18:00 at Coubro Chambers

Meeting closed at 18:45

Signed Chairman.....Date.....

Appendix 1

Date	Planning No:	Description	from Cllrs	HPC response				
09 June 2021	H09-0618-21	Erection of detached house Northons Lane			3			
09 June 2021	H09-1058-20	Erection of detached house Northons Lane			3			
09 June 2021	H09-0613-21	Development of 81 dwellings Chaffinch Way			Comment secure no of affordable housing & concerns over access & facilities			
10 June 2021	H09-0617-21	Erection of detached house Northons Lane			3			
24 June 2021	H09-0622-21	Small extension to existing property			3			
17 June 2021	H09-0551-20	Appeal for 6 Eco houses Cranmore Lane			3			